Winter 2012-2013 Workshops Conference Call
April 30, 2012

Present: 

Brett Olson

Helene Murray

Jane Jewett

Greg Schweser

Ryan Pesch

Stephanie Heim

Annalisa Hultberg

We started by reviewing the discussion on the 4/24/12 conference call; see other notes from that call.

Jane asked whether Stephanie’s Farm-to-School grant has money for Renewing the Countryside’s participation, separate from the Specialty Crop grant that RTC just submitted. 

Details on Stephanie’s grant:

· Kathy Draeger’s time is part of the grant

· She anticipates that the RSDP directors in the regions will take the lead on planning for their regions

· They need to identify two local leaders in the metro, and MISA and RTC can help with that

· She will welcome participation by food service staff from other institutions besides schools, but they do need to especially track local food use by schools.

· The Dept. of Education is planning to change their documents & invoices to allow tracking of local food.

· The Farm-to-School grant includes $1500 per workshop for speaker fees, travel, and honoraria so that will support RTC’s involvement. There is $2000 allocated for each lead planning partner. 

· There are some funds for printing and promotions, but none for serving a meal. (Brett suggested that Minnesota Grown may have some funds for meal expenses).

· Stephanie is working on tracking and evaluation systems, and additional support on that would be welcome.

· She is looking at convening local work groups in August to begin planning for the 8 Farm-to-School workshops.

Renewing the Countryside:


- Their workplan for the Specialty Crop grant application just submitted is in the Nov. 2012-Nov. 2013 time frame. It includes 8 farmer-buyer networking workshops from Dec. 2012 through April 2013, and field day tours April – Sept 2013.

MISA:

· Looking at four workshops for post-harvest handling/wholesaling.  These would be at the Immigrant & Minority Farmers Conference in St. Paul, Bemidji, Northfield, and the west metro area.

· Jane asked what Annalisa and Michele Schermann would need from MISA to participate in the post-harvest workshops. Annalisa said just a description of the time available and material to be covered; their program will support this type of workshop but they also need to do their own stand-alone GAPs trainings.

· Timeframe for workshops would be January – April 2013.

· Length of workshops would probably be about 6 hours (except for the Immigrant & Minority Farmers Conference) to allow enough time for GAPs presentation plus Atina’s material. 

· How can Extension support this?  Jane asked about any support for translation into Hmong. Brett stated that this would not be useful since very few can read Hmong, and those who can read Hmong can typically also read English. Audio or video materials in Hmong would be better. Atina had also suggested 2-minute Youtube videos to illustrate points.

· Annalisa suggested reaching out to FLAG (Farmers Legal Action Group) since they are wanting to offer post-harvest handling information but would probably welcome help with that.
Information on Specialty Crop Block Grants:  approved grants will be notified in May. Next round of applications will be Sept. – Oct. 
We should reconvene this group for another conference call in July or August. Jane will put a note on her calendar to send out a Doodle poll in mid-July.

